Memorandum

To:
Joseph F. Jordan

CC:
Trevaughn Eubanks; Anthony Walters; Jennifer Ramirez
From:
Jocelyn Sargent

Date:
2/02/2004
Re:
January Monthly Report
The following is a summary of activities I performed as Assistant Director, in accordance to my resource development and research duties.  These activities are in addition to general and ongoing administrative activities (i.e. follow-up calls, discussions key individuals in the University and community, relationship building, etc) of my position.
January 2004
· Worked on a budget modification for The Judith Rothschild Foundation.  In mid-January, The Judith Rothschild Foundation again stated there intention to award the Stone Center a grant of $7,500 in partial support of the exhibition of the work of the following artists in the Hewitt Collection:  Earl Hill; Alvin Hollingsworth; Ronald Joseph; Ellis Wilson; and Hale Woodruff.   The award letter will be sent out by March 2004 indicating the parameters of the grant.
· Received final confirmation of the award of a $1,500 grant from Orange County Arts Commission.  We received a notice from Martha Shannon that grant awards will be given out at the Tuesday, February 3rd, 2004 County Commissioners meeting in the F. Gordon Battle Courtroom of the Orange County Courthouse in Hillsborough.  The meeting will begin at 7:30 pm, and the presentation of checks should be very near the beginning of the agenda.  This event was rescheduled (from Monday, January 24th) due to the snow storm weather.  Each staff member was forwarded this information to indicate their desire to participate in this event.
· Met and corresponded with individual Brown Commemoration Committee meetings with key UNC unit representatives.  As indicated by Archie Ervin in the last advisory board meeting, information about this event will be available in the next few weeks.  I will continue to work with this group to develop the commemoration event.
· Requested information about the weekly Stone Center donor update list (initiated by Marie Nesnow and me in September 2003).  As per his request, this list will now be sent directly to Dr. Jordan.  All individual donor information should now be directed to Dr. Jordan and updates will be provided as he deems necessary.
· Developed a retreat synopsis to Dr. Jordan (per his December retreat memo request).  This document addressed feedback about the Resource Development strategic plan presented at the December retreat.  Please forward any lingering questions or comments about these resource development materials or plans to me.
· Developed elementary achievement gap proposal concept for Communiversity.  I met with Anthony Walters and Dr. Jordan to discuss changes to Communiversity program in the fall of this year.  I requested and collected achievement resource materials for review by Anthony Walters and me.  
· Researched and collected background materials for proposal development of a Communiversity program to address the local educational achievement gap.  I contacted several education resource individuals including: school board members; educational consultants (Pacific Educational Group, led by Glenn Singleton) contracted to assist the Chapel Hill-Carrboro district in ameliorating racially based disparities; School of Education staff members (who work with Judith Meece); school district administrators; Angela Nolan; and Z. Smith Reynolds staff (Eric Johnson and Monteic Sizer).   I also identified and collected articles and books about the efficacy of multi-cultural learning on the academic performance students of color.  Please let me know if you wish to review any of these materials.

· Corresponded with Mary Cay Corr at UNC-TV about the Colorvision series.  The Stone Center applied for outreach and educational materials related to the local screening of the Colorvision series.  The funding is contingent on the local screening of the series.  At this point, Mary Cay Corr is reviewing the tapes to access the age appropriateness of each film.  The film currently has a TV-14 rating.  She will forward these tapes to us to view for suitability among our student audiences.

· Attended a meeting at the Mott Foundation.  This meeting took place in Flint, MI at the request and expense of the Charles Stewart Mott Foundation.  I provided information to program officers and directors about some of the units at UNC.  Mott staff discussed some of their program needs for community research and organizing work.

Should you need any additional information about these activities, please let me know and I would be happy to discuss these activities and/or provide related materials.  Thank you.
